	REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES

TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR DEVELOPMENT SERVICES

ON 5th JULY 2004


TITLE: PETITION RECEIVED ON GRANGE STREET.

	RECOMMENDATIONS: That Lead Member notes the content of this report and confirms the actions proposed.



	EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: A recent petition has been submitted relating to a request for traffic calming on Grange Street.

The purpose of this report is to inform Lead Member of this request and to explain the actions that may be appropriate on this occasion.



	BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS: N/A



	ASSESSMENT OF RISK - N/A



	THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS – DfT grant funding from ‘Neighbourhood Road Safety Initiative’.



	LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED – N/A


	FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED – N/A


	CONTACT OFFICER: Andy Devine ext 2696


	WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S) – Langworthy.



	KEY COUNCIL POLICIES – Provision of a Healthy City.




1.0. Report

1.1. Councillor Salmon has recently presented a petition to Council. The petitioners are requesting that traffic calming measures be introduced on Grange Street, Langworthy.

1.2. It is concluded that this request should be given further consideration for the following reasons :

· The Neighbourhood Road Safety Initiative is providing £600,000 of grant funding from the Department for Transport with the aim of reducing accidents, especially those involving child casualties, in the 9 of Salford’s wards classified as being in the top 10% nationally, according to the Index of Multiple Deprivation.
· Langworthy is one of the 9 and following a detailed analysis of accidents in these wards a number of accidents (some involving children) have been identified in the area bounded by Langworthy Road to the east, Derby Road to the west, Lower Seedley Road to the north and White Street to the south, although no accidents were identified on Grange Street itself.
1.3. A proposal is being drawn up that implements an area wide traffic calming scheme in this area and further investigations will take place to determine if Grange Street can be included within the area for treatment.

1.4. If it is considered feasible to incorporate Grange Street then it will be included in the consultation exercise involving the emergency services, residents, stakeholders, ward councillors and relevant regeneration agencies. Feedback from this exercise will form the basis for the final scheme to be implemented some time in early 2005.

Malcolm Sykes

Director of Development Services

